EASTLAKE CITY COUNCIL REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES MAY 27, 2008

The Regular Meeting of the Eastlake City Council was held at Eastlake City Hall, 35150 Lake Shore Boulevard. The Meeting was called to order by Council President Mr. Elshaw at approximately 7:45 p.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mr. Morley.

ATTENDEES

Members of Council in attendance were Mr. Morley, Mr. D'Ambrosio, Ms. Vaughn, Mr. Lajeunesse, Mr. Knuchel, Mr. Zontini and Council President Mr. Elshaw. Also attending was Council Clerk Mrs. Cendroski.

Those attending from the Administration were Mayor Andrzejewski, Finance Director Mr. Condron, Law Director Mr. Klammer, CBO Mr. Voros and Police Chief Ruth.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

PUBLIC HEARING - MAY 13, 2008

MOTION: Mr. Knuchel moved to approve the minutes of the Public Hearing of May 13, 2008 regarding a Conditional Use Permit for Lucio's Restaurant, 35583 Lakeshore Blvd., Eastlake. Mr. D'Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. The minutes were approved.

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING - MAY 13, 2008

MOTION: Mr. D'Ambrosio moved to approve the minutes of the Regular Council Meeting of May 13, 2008. Ms. Vaughn seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. The minutes were approved.

COUNCIL PRESIDENT'S REPORT - Mr. Elshaw

Meetings Scheduled

Mr. Elshaw: A Council-as-a-Whole Committee Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 10, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. The Regular Council Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 10, 2008 at 7:30 p.m.

An Economic & Community Development Council Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 28, 2008 at 6:30 p.m.

Our Eastlake Police Department will be holding an informational forum on the set up of a Community Block Watch on Thursday, June 5, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. at the Eastlake Police Department. The topic will be setting up the Community Block Watch program for Ward 2 and the Jakse Park area. Anyone interested please come to the meeting.

COMMUNICATIONS & PETITIONS

A communication was received from the Administration proposing an amendment to City Ordinance Section 731.04 "Percentage of Tax; Issuance of License: Fee." This was referred to Ordinance Committee.

A communication was received from Service Director Semik requesting authorization to advertise for the City Auction. This was referred to Finance Committee.

A communication was received from the Administration recommending the bid award for the 2008 Concrete Pavement Contract. This was referred to Finance Committee.

A Conditional Use Permit Renewal request was received for Beanies' Lounge, 35399 Vine Street, Eastlake.

COUNCIL COMMITTEE REPORTS

SAFETY COMMITTEE – Mr. Morley

Mr. Morley: The Safety Committee has not met since the last regularly scheduled Council meeting and nothing is pending in Committee and no meeting is scheduled. This concludes by report and I am open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Morley.

RECREATION COMMITTEE – Mr. Lajeunesse

Mr. Lajeunesse: The Recreation Committee has not met since the last regularly scheduled Council meeting. The Mayor sent out letters requesting funding for the pool - \$150,000 did come in – I would like to thank Ms. Loraine Fende for working with the Mayor on that. Anytime we can get any monies into our Community we are appreciative. Also, we will be having a Ward 4 meeting for the Surfside Park area on Sunday, June 8th at 7:30 p.m. This is something Mr. Zontini and I have talked about for several months and I have been asked by a few residents to at least try to make the time to have a meeting. We hope to have a meeting on Willo-way Park in July and Eastlake Gardens Park in August. All Council, the Administration and everyone else who is interested is invited to attend. This concludes my report and I am open for questions

There were no questions of Mr. Lajeunesse.

PLANNING COMMITTEE - Mr. D'Ambrosio

Mr. D'Ambrosio: The Planning Committee met on May 20, 2008 at 6:15 p.m. with Mr. Elshaw as Chair since I was out of town. One item was discussed – the new enactment of City Ordinance 1147.15 – this was discussed in the Council-as-a-Whole Committee.

Mr. Elshaw: We discussed 1147.15 "Existing Lots of Record in Business District" – this was moved forward by the Committee. The Ordinance Committee was polled tonight as to whether

they wanted it to have any additional input and it was decided to move it forward to the June 10th Regular Council meeting agenda, pending a public hearing.

Mr. D'Ambrosio: This concludes my report and I am open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. D'Ambrosio.

FINANCE COMMITTEE – Mr. Knuchel

Mr. Knuchel: The Finance Committee met on May 20, 2008 at 6:57 p.m. with himself and Mr. Lajeunesse present from the Committee. Committee member Mr. D'Ambrosio was absent and excused. In attendance from Council were Ms. Vaughn, Mr. Zontini, Mr. Morley and Council President Mr. Elshaw. In attendance from the Administration were Mayor Andrzejewski, Finance Director Mr. Condron, City Engineer Mr. Gwydir and Law Director Mr. Klammer. The Committee discussed four items with the first being a fund transfer from the General Fund to the Bond Retirement Fund in the amount of \$335,000 – this is to pay the interest on the bond payments – the Committee moved it forward for this evening's agenda. The second item was a fund establishment for a Recreational Capital Improvements Fund and was discussed in Councilas-a-Whole – it was agreed to move this matter forward which combines the inheritance tax with the funds we receive from the HUD houses and places them into a capital improvements fund for recreational purposes. The third item was the placement of the codified ordinances on the internet through the Walter Drane Company – the Committee agreed to move it forward – it is not on the evening's agenda as we are going to meet with them in the near future to decide price and services available. This would come out of the Council Contingency fund for this year and will be budgeted out of another line item next year. The fourth item to be discussed was the North Parkway Drive Sanitary Sewer Assessments – this was in regards to a sanitary sewer project which was completed in 2005 – this is the next step in certifying this to the tax duplicate. This concludes my report and I am open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Knuchel.

ORDINANCE COMMITTEE - Ms. Vaughn

Ms. Vaughn: The Ordinance Committee met on May 20, 2008 with herself and Mr. Morley present from the Committee. Committee member Mr. D'Ambrosio was absent and excused. Also in attendance from Council were Mr. Zontini, Mr. Lajeunesse, Mr. Knuchel and Council President Elshaw. In attendance from the Administration were Mayor Andrzejewski, Law Director Mr. Klammer, Finance Director Mr. Condron and CBO Mr. Voros. The Committee first discussed the proposed amendment to City Ordinance Section 751.24 "Rates of Fare" – which is a rate increase for a currently operating business in the City – this is a badly needed increase due to the rising costs of fuel – which we are all suffering from. There was no objection from the Committee and it appears on this evening's agenda. We also discussed Ordinance 1347.31 regarding the height of pole signs along the freeway interchange area. After review and considerable discussion the Committee suggested that ordinance be tabled and a new ordinance be prepared amending Section 1163.07 which will be referred to the Committee with the suggested changes. We do not want to give the businesses cart blanche and want to make it very specific as to what areas are being referred to. Once we get the language cleaned up we will hopefully be able to move it forward. That concludes my report and I am open for questions.

There were no questions of Ms. Vaughn.

SERVICE/UTILITIES COMMITTEE - Mr. Zontini

Mr. Zontini: The Service/Utilities Committee has not met since the last regularly scheduled Council meeting, therefore, I have no formal report. I would like to advise the President of Council that I will be out of town on business on June 10th and I ask that my absence be excused for that evening. This concludes my report and I am open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Zontini.

RECOGNITION OF THE PUBLIC

Mr. Elshaw recognized the public input at this time; he reminded the speakers that there is a 3-minute limit for their comments; all comments are to be directed to the Chair and not include any personalities or individuals.

Laijuna Jones, 1019 Waverly Road, Eastlake

Ms. Jones: I received a letter that says I have to scrape and paint by house. My house is aluminum siding – I called this lady and she said it is fading. I said if you look at 70% of the houses in Eastlake with aluminum siding they are fading. I have not heard of anyone else getting a letter saying they have to paint their house.

Ms. Vaughn: I talked with Mrs. Jones earlier in the year and again before this weekend. I took a picture of her house which I will distribute for review.

Mr. Elshaw: Mr. Voros, can you comment on this?

Mr. Voros: The instructions I give to the inspectors on what and how to cite – in this particular case the house is aluminum sided – I did see the picture – the way we are citing these house is – it is a white house – or it used to be a white house – but, the majority of the house is has no color to it at all – so, there would be a requirement to paint the house. We have cited numerous homes with aluminum siding and without aluminum siding. What would Council like us to cite – I urge Council to take a look at the house and see what we are talking about – the house used to be white – the majority of the house is the color of plain aluminum where the paint has faded away.

Mrs. Jones: 85% of Eastlake houses with aluminum siding have paint that is faded off – if you go down Waverly Road – or any street – and you will see the same thing as my house. There are about 10 or 12 on my street the same way – did they get letter?

Mr. Elshaw: Ms. Vaughn had asked that I ride by the house – I did do that and I did see the picture. In my opinion – I respect greatly our Building Department...

Mrs. Jones: Right now with things like they are and the money situation it is hard to come up with the money to do this.

Mr. Elshaw: I didn't have a chance to finish my thought... I do respect our Building Department and the decisions they make. However, I would ask that – in my opinion – I would ask that they reconsider and perhaps take another look at this one.

Mr. Voros: We will do that.

Mr. Elshaw: Thank you Mr. Voros – I think in looking at it, I have seen other violations in this City that I know need to be taken care of – it would be nice to have it repainted – but, if you could look at it again and maybe reconsider. I am not questioning your decision but from the picture it does not look that bad.

Mr. Voros: I will do what you guys want.

Mayor Andrzejewski: Is it a matter of cost?

Ms. Jones: It is a matter of cost.

Mayor Andrzejewski: If you will call tomorrow there are two agencies in the County who have funds available to fix up homes. You probably fall into their guidelines. I cannot remember is if painting the house is included or if it was more like gutters and windows. If you call tomorrow I will give you the numbers of the two agencies – you will have to take the effort to call them to see if painting the house is included in their services. If they do not provide that service I will keep your name in our file – there are always groups calling looking for community projects. There are solutions to this.

Ms. Jones: I just wondered if someone else got that letter.

Mayor Andrzejewski: Many others got them – you are not the only one who complains.

Mr. Elshaw: We recommend our Building Department please work with Mrs. Jones on this. I am sure our Building Inspectors do not personally have a conversation with everyone – there is a timing issue on that type of thing but we would ask that you do that.

Mr. Voros: One of the things we have done – I have not received a phone call from Mrs. Jones.

Mrs. Jones: I called this lady twice and I called Ms. Vaughn twice. The lady was kind of nasty when I talked to her.

Mr. Voros: She should not have been nasty – I know she is very pleasant on the phone. What we have done in the past – if there is a little bit of progress we will leave them alone – if they cannot afford it this year we will talk about it next spring. We have done cases like that. As long as we are made aware there is a problem there are several means of taking care of it. That is our main objective – right now it is the painting of the homes.

Mr. Elshaw: Please work with Mrs. Jones. Mrs. Jones, please follow-up with the Mayor on his suggestion.

Ms. Vaughn: From the picture it is a well maintained house – you can see that by the condition of the lawn. There are houses in this City where the lawn is up to your knees – but, this is a manicured house and it does not look like it is in bad repair.

There was no one else who wished to speak.

LEGISLATION PROPOSED - First number will be 2008-036

RESOLUTION NO.: 05-27-(01)

Requested by: Finance Director Condron

Sponsored by: Mr. Knuchel

A Resolution authorizing the Director of Finance to transfer funds, with said funds to be transferred from the General Fund in the amounts as listed into Fund #301 "General Bond Retirement" for interest payments on the 2004 Stadium Bonds, and declaring an emergency.

MOTION: Mr. Knuchel moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and reading in full. Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

MOTION: Mr. Knuchel moved to adopt. Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Resolution No. 2008-036.

ORDINANCE NO.: 05-27-(02)

Requested by: Finance Director Condron

Sponsored by: Mr. Knuchel

An Ordinance establishing a "Recreational Capital Improvement" Fund #438 for the Purpose of Accepting Proceeds from the Sale of the HUD Homes and Receipt of Inheritance Tax Monies, the funds will be used for Capital Improvement Projects involving Recreational areas and facilities, and declaring an emergency.

MOTION: Mr. Knuchel moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and reading in full. Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

MOTION: Mr. Knuchel moved to adopt. Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Ordinance No. 2008-037.

RESOLUTION NO.: 05-27-(03)

Requested by: Finance Director Condron

Sponsored by: Mr. Knuchel

A Resolution certifying Sanitary Sewer Improvements Assessments for the City of Eastlake North Parkway Drive Sewer Project, authorizing and directing the Lake County Auditor to place these assessments on the appropriate tax duplicate for payment, and declaring an emergency.

MOTION: Mr. Knuchel moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and reading in

full. Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

MOTION: Mr. Knuchel moved to adopt. Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Resolution No. 2008-038.

ORDINANCE NO: 05-27-(04)

Requested by: Administration Sponsored by: Ms. Vaughn

An Ordinance amending City Ordinance Section 751.24 "Rates of Fare," of the Codified Ordinances of the City of Eastlake, specifically Section 751.24 (a), and declaring an emergency.

MOTION: Mr. Vaughn moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and reading in

full. Mr. D'Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

MOTION: Mr. Vaughn moved to adopt. Mr. D'Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Ordinance No. 2008-039.

LEGISLATION PENDING (Placed on First Reading 04-22-08)

(Placed on Second Reading 05-13-08)

04-22-(04) ORDINANCE NO.: _____

Requested by: CBO Mr. Voros

An Ordinance amending Section 1149.02

Sponsored by: Ms. Vaughn "Schedule of Permitted Buildings and Uses," of the Codified Ordinances of the City of Eastlake,

specifically subsection 1149.02(c) "M-3

(General Industrial District)," and declaring an

emergency.

MOTION: Mr. Vaughn moved to adopt. Mr. D'Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Ordinance No. 2008-040.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

There was no Unfinished Business.

NEW BUSINESS

There was no New Business.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:

MAYOR/SAFETY DIRECTOR – Ted Andrzejewski

Mayor Andrzejewski: Thank you Mr. Lajeunesse for the recognition on the pool funding. We responded to Ms. Fende's questionnaire to Cities as to things they needed from the State's capital budget. We requested \$150,000 which is the amount the pool consultant stated was needed to fix up Jakse Pool. A great thank you to Rep. Fende and Senator Grendell - we were granted \$150,000. I will be meeting with Mr. Semik to coordinate the plans – some of the items can be done this year – like replacing the boiler – other things can be done over the winter and fall. Our goal is to get the pool in tip-top shape to open next year. Please remind everyone – the fireworks this year will be at the ballpark – there is no baseball game – the stands will open at 6:00 p.m. – several bands have been lined up to play and there will be community groups. The Captains are providing some funding and along with our budget it should make it a really nice show. The parade for the Eastlake Home Days festival is Saturday, July 12th – the parade form is on-line for anyone wishing to participate or call my secretary. This Saturday begins our Flea Market/Farmers Market at the stadium parking lot from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. – anyone who wants to clean out their attic or garage should come down and see what it is all about. Today, we agreed on a lease with Eastlake Gymnastics - they will be leasing the Community Center as of June 1st and will be paying \$1,180 per month in rent. They will pay our part-time custodian to tear down the chairs and table and set up in between. The \$924,000 for the Transportation Bill is in our Bond Retirement account – we have one more payment to go in approximately the same amount. I am working with the Captains on a "Business Man's Game/Luncheon" at the July 9th afternoon game where we will invite City businesses to a loge where I will give them an update on the City – if anyone knows of any business they would like invited please let me know. Thank you for setting up the fund for the HUD homes and the inheritance tax – that is a big step in bringing recreation programs back to our City. This concludes my report and I am open for questions.

Mr. Knuchel: Mr. Mayor, is the rental agreement with Gymnastics over \$12,500?

Mayor Andrzejewski: Yes, it comes to \$14,100.60.

Mr. Knuchel: Does that require Council action, Mr. President?

Mr. Elshaw: I think it does have to come to Council.

Mayor Andrzejewski: Do you have an objection to gymnastics moving in on Saturday?

Mr. Elshaw: Before we approve the contract?

Mayor Andrzejewski: I guess I will have to tell them they have to wait.

Mr. Elshaw: Mr. Klammer, do you have an opinion on whether or not they should move in before the contract is approved?

Mr. Klammer: I have no problem with the Mayor entering into the rental agreement for one month until Council approves it.

Mayor Andrzejewski: It was not us – we have been working and working and working on this thing – she called me about two weeks ago and said they wanted to provide their landlord notice and get in on June 1st.

Mr. Elshaw: The Clerk has suggested the possibility of a motion approving them to move in until the contract is approved. In my opinion, I think we should do the one-month rental and then we will approve the full contract.

Ms. Vaughn: On another subject, is the money we received from the State a grant?

Mayor Andrzejewski: No. It is source from their capital budget.

Ms. Vaughn: So there is no match or in-kind funds required.

Mayor Andrzejewski: It is the same as what we got two years ago for the Senior Center.

Ms. Vaughn: We will get it this year?

Mayor Andrzejewski: I am waiting to hear when.

Mr. Elshaw: I see no problem – but this is something Council will have to accept.

Mayor Andrzejewski: It is not a grant – it is money from their budget.

Mr. Elshaw: We will let our Law Director look at this.

Mr. D'Ambrosio: When Mrs. Jones was speaking you mentioned County agencies that could help out – can you pass that information onto Council.

Mayor Andrzejewski: Yes.

Mr. Klammer, does Council have to approve the acceptance of the \$150,000 from the State?

Mr. Klammer: Council does not have to approve receipt of the funds.

Mr. Lajeunesse: I would like to give the Administration advance notice – that I will be wanting in detail the procedure and expense that will be used for the rehab of Jakse Park.

Mayor Andrzejewski: Is there a reason for that?

Mr. Lajeunesse: Yes, the Council is involved in the budget – as well as the Administration – and we are coming up on our six-month review – before you know it – it will be time for 2009 and I would like to make sure that rehab will stay under the amount of \$150,000 and not go over. That includes man-hours.

Mr. Elshaw: I think we would all like to talk about what is necessary at the pool – I believe you already passed on some information.

Mayor Andrzejewski: We provided the consultant's report.

Mr. Elshaw: I do not want to get into this discussion tonight.

Mayor Andrzejewski: It is good news.

Mr. Elshaw: No one is saying it is bad news but that is a topic for discussion in the budget.

There were no further questions of Mayor Andrzejewski.

LAW DIRECTOR – Randy Klammer

Mr. Klammer: I have nothing to report. Thank you for your patience in my earlier presentation. As to approving the contract – City Ordinance section 125.12 refers to any agreement, contract or grant that may generate funds over \$12,500 should come to Council. I am comfortable if you want to approve the Gymnastics lease by motion.

Mr. Elshaw: I would like to but I do not think everyone has seen the Contract.

Mr. Klammer: The Mayor has the authority to let them in to use the facility and you can by way of Motion approve the contract or you can set it for the next meeting.

Mr. Elshaw: Can you waive the use of the Community Center for one month – until the contract is signed.

Mayor Andrzejewski: Not per our ordinances.

Mr. Klammer: We have been circulating the drafts.

Mr. Elshaw: Other members of Council are not aware of the drafts. Council would like to review the contract so whatever the Administration should do regarding the contract please do so.

Mr. D'Ambrosio: Could we let them be in it for one month and then approve an 11 month contract?

Mr. Elshaw: That is what we were talking about earlier.

Mr. Zontini: Then they would actually be in there 13 months.

Mr. Klammer: I get the impression they are prepared to stay again next year so it should not be an issue – if it is we can adjust it to 11 months.

Mayor Andrzejewski: They can rent it on a daily basis for two weeks – that would be part of the \$1,000.

Mr. Elshaw: At this point I think Council would like to review the contract – so do whatever the Administration needs to do.

Mayor Andrzejewski: They can rent it on a daily basis for two weeks – that is part of the \$1,180.

There were no further questions for Mr. Klammer.

FINANCE DIRECTOR – Brian Condron

Mr. Condron: The Village of Timberlake gave us all the approvals and we received a check on Wednesday for over \$57,000 which represents the money they received from Lake County from the end of 2006 through the present. The other step is to reconcile the delinquencies and bill them for the capital improvements that were approved this year. The contract begins January, 2008. As far as FEMA is concerned we got a check for \$28,000 which represents the State's share of the 2006 flood. As far as the snow event we worked with the FEMA project specialist Mr. Wheeler and he signed off on \$40,199.17 of which we are eligible for 75% and will get \$30,500 – he has to recommend that to his boss in Columbus and if it is approved we should receive the check in July – that would cover our costs for the two days. This concludes my report and I am open for questions.

Mayor Andrzejewski: Mr. Condron was very patient and diligent in working through all the paperwork needed to get this money – FEMA authorized reimbursement for the snow event and Mr. Condron is skilled enough to work through all the paperwork and red tape to get us the money for that as well as more money from the flood of 2006. He earned his pay this week.

Mr. Elshaw: Thank you, Mr. Condron.

There were no questions of Mr. Condron.

<u>TAX ADMINISTRATOR – Angela Keneven-Zanella</u>

Mrs. Keneven-Zanella was absent and excused.

<u>SERVICE DIRECTOR – Mike Semik</u>

Mr. Semik was absent and excused.

CHIEF BUILDING OFFICIAL – Joe Voros

Mr. Voros: I have been working with the Mayor and Mr. Condron to get the bid specs ready for the two HUD homes and have been in touch with the closing agent for the third property – there is still a hold on it – as soon as find out something I will let you know. I will try to get the bid specs to Council by tomorrow. This concludes my report and I am open for questions.

Mr. Lajeunesse: I was at a resident's house with Mr. Elshaw when we talked to you via phone about the Courtland property. What is happening with that?

Mr. Voros: We cannot do anything with it yet – it has to close – the transfer of title has not happened yet.

Mr. Lajeunesse: Is that usual?

Mr. Voros: Right now it is because a different law firm is handling the HUD properties. I think they are just double checking everything – I don't have an answer yet.

Mr. Lajeunesse: So, the information that I got off the internet was in regards to the HUD home \$1.00 purchase being put on hold and that Courtland property is part of that?

Mr. Voros: Yes.

Mr. Lajeunesse: Should I go back to that resident we spoke with on that evening and advise that the purchase of the HUD home by the City will be – whenever?

Mr. Voros: Pretty much, yes – they do not know themselves when it will be ready to be closed or transferred – that is Lakeside Title.

Mayor Andrzejewski: The HUD program of selling homes to cities for \$1.00 is not put on hold – the transfer of properties is being put on hold until the new law firm is in place. The homes are still available to cities and if one comes along we may look at it – the program itself is valid.

Mr. Elshaw: Is there an estimate of time on that?

Mr. Voros: They could not give me an answer but said that the property is basically the City's – it is just a matter of paperwork transferring.

Mr. Elshaw: Mr. Lajeunesse, you can tell the resident that.

There were no further questions of Mr. Voros.

CITY ENGINEER - Tom Gwydir

Mr. Gwydir was absent and excused.

POLICE CHIEF - John Ruth

Chief Ruth: Our canine is moving right along – he will complete his training this week and once he is certified he will be on the street. Officer McCauley will be returning to routine duties now starting next week with the dog. The five police cruisers we ordered are in – they are being outfitted and I expect to have them on the road in the next two weeks. We will be having the block watch meeting on June 5, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. at the Police Station to primarily address the Jakse area. We have an auction for property seized on June 21st at 10:00 a.m. and we will also be selling some City property that the City is prepared to dispose of. It is pretty much business as usual – we have been pretty busy. I am open for questions.

There were no questions of Chief Ruth.

ADJOURNMENT The meeting was adjourned at appr	roximately 8:36 p.m.
	DEREK W. ELSHAW, COUNCIL PRESIDENT
APPROVED:	
ATTEST: DEBORAH A. CENDR	OSKI, CMC

<u>FIRE CHIEF – Ted Whittington</u> Chief Whittington was absent and excused.

CLERK OF COUNCIL